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Amendment 350
Tamás Meszerics
on behalf of the Verts/ALE Group

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 33 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

33a. Underlines that the lack of progress 
towards a negotiated two-state solution in 
the Israel-Palestine conflict only leads to 
further violence and bloodshed; calls on 
the EU to take its responsibility and 
become a genuine actor and facilitator in 
the Middle East peace process, including 
through a comprehensive peace initiative 
for the region; calls on the EU institutions 
and Member States to take urgent steps to 
protect the viability of the two-state 
solution and to create a positive dynamic 
towards genuine peace negotiations; in 
this regard, calls on the EU to respond to 
the expansion of Israeli settlements by 
applying measures based on international 
law; calls on the Israeli authorities to 
immediately halt and revert its settlement 
policy; stresses that respect for 
international human rights and 
humanitarian law by all parties and in all 
circumstances remains an essential 
precondition for achieving a just and 
lasting peace; underlines the particular 
responsibility under international law of 
Israel, as the occupying power, to comply 
with international humanitarian and 
human rights law;

Or. en

Amendment 351
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 33 a (new)



PE546.835v01-00 4/51 AM\1047562EN.doc

EN

Motion for a resolution Amendment

33a. Calls on the European Commission, 
the EEAS and the Member States to 
ensure effective oversight over financial 
assistance, to make sure that targets are 
met; points to reports from the European 
Court of auditors which have 
demonstrated problems in the past; 
questions, in this regard the use of budget 
support, as opposed to supporting civil 
society and NGOs on the ground;

Or. en

Amendment 352
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 33 b (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

33b. Stresses the need for the EU in its 
policy in the region to focus on the 
protection and promotion of human rights 
and fundamental freedoms, with a focus 
on freedom for expression, freedom of the 
press and media both online and offline, 
the protection of women and LGBTIs and 
equality before the law;

Or. en

Amendment 353
Charles Tannock, Anna Elżbieta Fotyga, Ryszard Antoni Legutko, Mark Demesmaeker

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 33 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

33a. Regrets the recent deterioration in 
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relations between the European Union 
and Turkey and calls for renewed efforts 
to foster a stronger partnership in order to 
address shared security and humanitarian 
challenges in the southern 
Mediterranean; further urges Turkey to 
work on reforms which will fully comply 
with human rights standards, including 
freedom of the press, democracy, equality, 
and the rule of law;

Or. en

Amendment 354
Charles Tannock, Anna Elżbieta Fotyga, Ryszard Antoni Legutko

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 33 b (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

33b. Deplores the ongoing and 
increasingly disturbing violence in 
Nigeria which risks peace and security in 
the wider region.

Or. en

Amendment 355
Tamás Meszerics
on behalf of the Verts/ALE Group

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
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Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to 
the Middle East conflict; emphasises the 
need to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; emphasises the need to preserve the 
territorial integrity and national unity of 
Libya and urges the HR/VP to provide 
impetus for a stronger engagement of 
regional actors on mediation and conflict 
resolution;

Or. en

Amendment 356
Victor Boștinaru

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving other major powers, a strategy 
encouraging regional actors (including 
Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, Egypt, Gulf 
Cooperation Council governments, Iran, 
the Arab League and Kurdish forces) to 
unite in order to put an end to proxy wars 
and halt financial support to 
fundamentalists, and to develop a solution 
for peace and stability in the region; 
supports the engagement of all parties 
involved in the Middle East peace process 
in finding a comprehensive, constructive 
and sustainable solution to the Middle East 
conflict; emphasises the need to preserve 
the territorial integrity and national unity of 
Libya and urges the HR/VP to provide 
impetus for a stronger engagement of 
regional actors on mediation and conflict 
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mediation and conflict resolution; resolution;

Or. en

Amendment 357
Jean-Luc Schaffhauser

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving other major powers, notably 
Russia and China, a strategy encouraging 
the regional actors (Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars – by halting financial 
support to fundamentalists and developing 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. fr

Amendment 358
Philippe Juvin

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34
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Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to cut off 
financial support to fundamentalists, to 
fight Islamist terrorism and to develop a 
solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. fr

Amendment 359
Ana Gomes

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
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region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

region; reminds that the stability and the 
prosperity of the region requires that 
priority be given to putting an end to the 
Syrian war and the military defeat and 
eradication of the ISIS/Daesh threat from 
Iraq and Syria; supports the engagement 
of all parties involved in the Middle East 
peace process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Israeli-Palestinian conflict, based on a 
two-state solution; emphasises the need to 
preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and supports EU 
engagement should the Security Council 
consider it inevitable that an international 
intervention is needed to end the violence; 
calls on the HR/VP to promote a review of 
the mandate of EUBAM Libya so as to, 
firstly, conform to a UNSC-mandated 
operation and, secondly, to respond to the 
pressing SSR and DDR needs to stabilise 
and pacify the country and help bring 
about a political settlement; urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. en

Amendment 360
Michèle Alliot-Marie

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars, develop a solution for 
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support to fundamentalists, and to 
develop a solution for peace and stability in 
the region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

peace and stability in the region and 
combat the financing of fundamentalists; 
supports the engagement of all parties 
involved in the Middle East peace process 
in finding a comprehensive, constructive 
and sustainable solution to the Middle East 
conflict, which is viable for both parties; 
emphasises the need to preserve the 
territorial integrity and national unity of 
Libya and urges the HR/VP to provide 
impetus for a stronger engagement of 
regional actors on mediation and conflict 
resolution;

Or. fr

Amendment 361
Jozo Radoš, Ivo Vajgl, Javier Nart, Fernando Maura Barandiarán

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to 
the Middle East conflict; emphasises the 
need to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, to resolve 
outstanding "frozen conflicts" and to 
develop a solution for peace and stability in 
the region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Israel - Palestine 
peace process understanding that the 
occupation of the Palestinian territory has 
to come to an end and that the peace 
process needs to be done in accordance to 
the two-state solution on the basis of the 
1967 borders; emphasises the need to 
preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
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HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. en

(E.g. See wording in point A. in European Parliament resolution on recognition of Palestine 
statehood (2014/2964(RSP)))

Amendment 362
Victor Boștinaru

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of the 
High Representative and all regional 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. en

Amendment 363
Fabio Massimo Castaldo
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Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; considers it important to ensure 
that proceeds from both the illegal and the 
legal oil trades are not used to fund 
warring parties; supports the engagement 
of all parties involved in the Middle East 
peace process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. it

Amendment 364
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
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Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region, particularly with a view to ending 
the war in Syria; supports the engagement 
of all parties involved in the Middle East 
peace process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. en

Amendment 365
Francisco José Millán Mon

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; recalls that the 
instability in Libya has a negative impact 
across the North of Africa and the Sahel 
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HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

region and poses a threat to the EU; 
emphasises the need to preserve the 
territorial integrity and national unity of 
Libya and urges the HR/VP to provide 
impetus for a stronger engagement of 
regional actors on mediation and conflict 
resolution, in close coordination with the 
UN current efforts;

Or. en

Amendment 366
Tokia Saïfi

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya, urges the HR/VP 
to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution, 
reiterates its support for the efforts of the 
UN Secretary General’s Special 
Representative, Bernardino León, to 
establish dialogue between the parties to 
the conflict, and welcomes the cycle of 
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talks held in Geneva under UN auspices;

Or. fr

Amendment 367
Angel Dzhambazki

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Syria, Iraq, 
Jordan, Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. bg

Amendment 368
Eleni Theocharous

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34
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Motion for a resolution Amendment

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

34. Urges the EU leadership to develop, in 
close coordination with the US and 
involving major powers (e.g. Russia and 
China), a strategy encouraging regional 
actors (including Turkey, Iraq, Jordan, 
Egypt, Israel, Gulf Cooperation Council 
governments, Iran, the Arab League and 
Kurdish forces) to unite in order to put an 
end to proxy wars and halt financial 
support to fundamentalists, and to develop 
a solution for peace and stability in the 
region; supports the engagement of all 
parties involved in the Middle East peace 
process in finding a comprehensive, 
constructive and sustainable solution to the 
Middle East conflict; emphasises the need 
to preserve the territorial integrity and 
national unity of Libya and urges the 
HR/VP to provide impetus for a stronger 
engagement of regional actors on 
mediation and conflict resolution;

Or. en

Amendment 369
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34a. Welcomes the statement by the 
HR/VP to open an office in Erbil, Iraqi 
Kurdistan, and urges the HR/VP and 
EEAS to open such an office as soon as 
possible; emphasizes that this would 
enable the EU to gather information on 
the ground, improve the EU's engagement 
with local actors, better assess and 
coordinate humanitarian and military 
responses and improve the EU visibility in 
the region;
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Or. en

Amendment 370
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 34 b (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

34b. Calls for the appointments of a 
special adviser to assess the merits of 
opening a permanent EU diplomatic 
representation in Iran;

Or. en

Amendment 371
Fabio Massimo Castaldo

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS 
and its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU 
Member States in this context; urges the 
stepping-up of resolute global regulatory 
pressure to deprive jihadists of oil revenues 
and to apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, to Europe 
and potentially to global peace and 
stability; believes that the global coalition 
against IS should have a clear mandate 
from the UN Security Council and should 
focus on protecting civilians; urges the 
stepping-up of resolute global regulatory 
pressure to deprive jihadists of oil revenues 
and weapons and to apply strict global 
sanctions against financial transactions in 
their favour; points to the urgent need to 
systematically disable jihadists from using 
the internet for propaganda; insist on the 
need to step up international cooperation 
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preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

focused on preventing extremists from 
traveling to Syria and Iraq to join the 
jihadist fight;

Or. it

Amendment 372
Afzal Khan

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadist groups represent a major threat to 
the wider Middle East and North Africa 
(MENA) region, and potentially to global 
peace and stability; supports the global 
coalition against IS and its efforts to 
combat IS militarily, and welcomes the 
contributions of EU Member States in this 
context; urges the stepping-up of resolute 
global regulatory pressure to deprive 
jihadists of oil revenues and to apply strict 
global sanctions against financial 
transactions in their favour; points to the 
urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

Or. en

Amendment 373
Kati Piri

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35
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Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to counter jihadists' use 
of the internet for recruitment; insist on the 
need to step up international cooperation 
focused on preventing extremists from 
traveling to Syria and Iraq to join the 
jihadist fight;

Or. en

Amendment 374
Ioan Mircea Pașcu

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context and encourage 
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of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

further cooperation and dialogue in 
identifying priorities, sharing best 
practices and exchanging information in 
order to reach a common threat 
assessment; urges the stepping-up of 
resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

Or. en

Amendment 375
Ramona Nicole Mănescu

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; in this view, insists 
on close and efficient global cooperation, 
including proper exchange of relevant 
information, for preventing any potential 
terrorist initiative; urges the stepping-up of 
resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
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Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight; jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

Or. en

Amendment 376
Victor Boștinaru

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda through enhancing 
cooperation between the regional states, 
the EU and other concerned states ; insist 
on the need to step up international 
cooperation focused on preventing 
extremists from traveling to Syria and Iraq 
to join the jihadist fight, therefore reminds 
the need for a closer cooperation and 
coordination between Turkey and EU;

Or. en
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Amendment 377
Ana Gomes

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation, as well as intra-
EU cooperation focused on preventing 
extremists from traveling to Syria and Iraq 
to join the jihadist fight, including 
investment in national radicalisation 
prevention and de-radicalisation 
programmes in member states; calls on 
Member States to enact ways to bring 
those returning European fighters to 
justice, within the remit of their domestic 
criminal law systems; warns Member 
States against adopting any legislation 
aimed at tackling the return of those so-
called foreign fighters that may be in 
contradiction with the European 
Convention on Human Rights or any 
other provision of International Human 
Rights Law; stresses that the fight against 
extremism and terrorism can only be 
effective if it happens within international 
legal standards, namely International 
Human Rights Law and International 
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Humanitarian Law;

Or. en

Amendment 378
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda while not hurting the open 
internet; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

Or. en

Amendment 379
Georgios Epitideios

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35
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Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region and 
European Mediterranean states , and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

Or. en

Amendment 380
Angel Dzhambazki

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East, 
Balkans and North Africa (MENA) region, 
and potentially to global peace and 
stability; supports the global coalition 
against IS and its efforts to combat IS 
militarily, and welcomes the contributions 
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States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

of EU Member States in this context; urges 
the stepping-up of resolute global 
regulatory pressure to deprive jihadists of 
oil revenues and to apply strict global 
sanctions against financial transactions in 
their favour; points to the urgent need to 
systematically disable jihadists from using 
the internet for propaganda; insist on the 
need to step up international cooperation 
focused on preventing extremists from 
traveling to Syria and Iraq to join the 
jihadist fight;

Or. bg

Amendment 381
István Ujhelyi

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to global peace and stability; 
supports the global coalition against IS and 
its efforts to combat IS militarily, and 
welcomes the contributions of EU Member 
States in this context; urges the stepping-up 
of resolute global regulatory pressure to 
deprive jihadists of oil revenues and to 
apply strict global sanctions against 
financial transactions in their favour; points 
to the urgent need to systematically disable 
jihadists from using the internet for 
propaganda; insist on the need to step up 
international cooperation focused on 
preventing extremists from traveling to 
Syria and Iraq to join the jihadist fight;

35. Takes the view that the criminal 
activities and barbaric violence by terrorist 
jihadists engaged in and associated with 
the so-called Islamic State (IS) represent a 
major threat to the wider Middle East and 
North Africa (MENA) region, and 
potentially to European and global peace 
and stability; supports the global coalition 
against IS and its efforts to combat IS 
militarily, and welcomes the contributions 
of EU Member States in this context; urges 
the stepping-up of resolute global 
regulatory pressure to deprive jihadists of 
oil revenues and to apply strict global 
sanctions against financial transactions in 
their favour; points to the urgent need to 
systematically disable jihadists from using 
the internet for propaganda; insist on the 
need to step up international cooperation 
focused on preventing extremists from 
traveling to Syria and Iraq to join the 
jihadist fight;
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Or. fr

Amendment 382
Jozo Radoš, Javier Nart, Fernando Maura Barandiarán

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35a. Considers that Africa is under a 
strategic threat from Somalia to 
Mauritania, being it necessary an 
adequate EU response for such threat. 
This response has to be effective in the 
economic development areas and 
education and especially in the security 
area by supporting the involved 
governments in the fight against the 
terrorist threat. This military response 
would include not only material but 
effective formation of military units, 
assistance and, if necessary, deployment 
of military forces in the ground after an 
agreement with the specific countries is 
reached;

Or. en

Amendment 383
Gilles Pargneaux

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35a. Sees the situation in the Sahel-
Sahara region as a source of major 
concern in terms of the security of that 
region and of the EU; notes, despite the 
presence of the French army, the steady 
increase in the criminal activity of the 
terrorists of al-Qa’ida in the Islamic 



AM\1047562EN.doc 27/51 PE546.835v01-00

EN

Maghreb (AQIM), the Movement for 
Unity and Jihad in West Africa (MUJAO) 
and Boko Haram; stresses that the 
recommendations of the European 
Strategy for Security and Development in 
the Sahel need to be implemented, and 
calls on the Commission to conduct an 
evaluation of the strategy;

Or. fr

Amendment 384
Pier Antonio Panzeri

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35a. Points out in this connection that 
jihadist groups are also receiving funding 
from some Arab countries and that the 
EU should ask those countries to show 
greater consistency;

Or. it

Amendment 385
Ana Gomes

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35a. Calls on the EU and its Members 
States to review all economic policies that 
may have fostered social disintegration 
and heightened marginalisation, 
particularly among migrant communities 
in Europe;

Or. en
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Amendment 386
Neena Gill

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 35 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

35a. Condemns the brutal violence used 
by the Assad regime against Syrian 
citizens and calls for stepping up pressure 
to bring about a genuine political 
transition in Syria, including by 
increasing support to the moderate Syrian 
opposition;

Or. en

Amendment 387
Victor Boștinaru

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 36

Motion for a resolution Amendment

36. Urges the EU leadership to initiate a 
global effort, including on the part of 
regional powers, to massively increase 
humanitarian assistance for civilians 
affected by the conflict in Syria and by IS 
violence, in particular with a view to 
supporting refugees and providing direct 
financial support to countries in the region 
which host refugees;

36. Emphasizes the importance of Jordan 
as a stable partner in the Middle East and 
the risk of destabilisation and 
radicalisation of Lebanon ; recalls that 
this two countries are facing an 
increasing wave of refugees which poses 
huge socio-economic challenges ; praises 
Turkey for its continued assistance of the 
estimated 1,6 million refugees from Iraq 
and Syria and for maintaining an open 
border policy for humanitarian purposes; 
urges the EU leadership to initiate a global 
effort, including on the part of regional 
powers, to massively increase humanitarian 
assistance for civilians affected by the 
conflict in Syria and by IS violence, in 
particular with a view to supporting 
refugees and providing direct financial 
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support to countries in the region which 
host refugees;

Or. en

Amendment 388
Angel Dzhambazki

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 36

Motion for a resolution Amendment

36. Urges the EU leadership to initiate a 
global effort, including on the part of 
regional powers, to massively increase 
humanitarian assistance for civilians 
affected by the conflict in Syria and by IS 
violence, in particular with a view to 
supporting refugees and providing direct 
financial support to countries in the region 
which host refugees;

36. Urges the EU leadership to initiate a 
global effort, including on the part of 
regional powers, to massively increase 
humanitarian assistance for civilians 
affected by the conflict in Syria and by IS 
violence, in particular with a view to 
supporting refugees and providing direct 
financial support to countries in the region 
and EU Member States which host 
refugees;

Or. bg

Amendment 389
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 36

Motion for a resolution Amendment

36. Urges the EU leadership to initiate a 
global effort, including on the part of 
regional powers, to massively increase 
humanitarian assistance for civilians 
affected by the conflict in Syria and by IS 
violence, in particular with a view to 
supporting refugees and providing direct 
financial support to countries in the region 
which host refugees;

36. Urges the EU leadership to initiate a 
global effort, including on the part of 
regional powers, to massively increase 
humanitarian assistance for civilians 
affected by the conflict in Syria and Iraq 
by IS violence, in particular with a view to 
supporting refugees and providing direct 
financial support to countries in the region 
which host refugees;

Or. en
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Amendment 390
Richard Howitt

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 36 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

36a. Welcomes the ongoing negotiations 
of E3+3 with Iran and hopes that they will 
lead to a mutually acceptable agreement, 
ensuring the exclusively peaceful nature 
of the Iranian nuclear programme and 
offer a long-term prospect of Iran's full 
reintegration in the international 
community; warns that the imposition of 
new sanctions against Iran would 
jeopardize the talks and imperil the 
international community's unity on Iran's 
nuclear programme;

Or. en

Amendment 391
Mariya Gabriel

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 36 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

36a. Highlights the fact that, in many 
fields – from security to development and 
including the strengthening of the rule of 
law and democracy – the Union’s external 
policy in respect of its southern 
neighbourhood must also make the link 
with Africa; draws attention specifically to 
the European Strategy for the Sahel, 
which ought to set out priorities more 
clearly and to update joint measures 
involving the EU, the Mediterranean 
region and the continent of Africa; 



AM\1047562EN.doc 31/51 PE546.835v01-00

EN

Or. fr

Amendment 392
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 36 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

36a. Urges the EU to ensure counter-
terrorism cooperation with third countries 
goes hand in hand with respect for the 
rule of law and universal human rights;

Or. en

Amendment 393
István Ujhelyi

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance;

Or. fr
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Amendment 394
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance;

Or. en

Amendment 395
Jean-Luc Schaffhauser

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and 
at global level; underlines the strategic 
nature of the Transatlantic Trade and 
Investment Partnership, which has the 
potential to enable the transatlantic 
partners to set global standards and 
strengthen global governance; believes 
that Latin America is an important 

37. Believes that the Union bodies ought 
to encourage and facilitate a number of 
strategic partnerships, linking the 
Member States with Russia, China, India, 
Southeast Asia and Latin America, and 
that a single partnership would mean a 
reversion to bloc-based politics unsuited 
to the international arena of the 21st 
century;
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partner for the EU and that various 
modalities of triangular transatlantic 
cooperation should be developed;

Or. fr

Amendment 396
Fabio Massimo Castaldo

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic 
nature of the Transatlantic Trade and 
Investment Partnership, which has the 
potential to enable the transatlantic 
partners to set global standards and 
strengthen global governance; believes 
that Latin America is an important partner 
for the EU and that various modalities of 
triangular transatlantic cooperation should 
be developed;

37. Believes that the US is one of the EU’s 
key strategic partners, and encourages 
closer coordination, on an equal footing, 
with the US on EU foreign policy, 
pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; ; believes that Latin America 
is an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

Or. it

Amendment 397
Neena Gill

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
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challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, and calls for making the 
establishment of high global standards on 
labour, health and environment and the 
safeguarding of the ability of EU member 
states' governments to adopt legislation in 
the interest of the public red lines for the 
EU in negotiations; believes that Latin 
America is an important partner for the EU 
and that various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

Or. en

Amendment 398
Reinhard Bütikofer

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic 
nature of the Transatlantic Trade and 
Investment Partnership, which has the 
potential to enable the transatlantic partners 
to set global standards and strengthen 
global governance; believes that Latin 
America is an important partner for the 
EU and that various modalities of 
triangular transatlantic cooperation should 
be developed;

37. Believes that the US is the EU's key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy in support of international law and 
pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; notes the ambitious nature of 
the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which would bypass the 
existing multilateral system in its potential 
to enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America 
and Africa are important partners for the 
EU and that various modalities of 
cooperation in the wider transatlantic 
basin should be developed;

Or. en
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Amendment 399
Tamás Meszerics
on behalf of the Verts/ALE Group

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic 
nature of the Transatlantic Trade and 
Investment Partnership, which has the 
potential to enable the transatlantic partners 
to set global standards and strengthen 
global governance; believes that Latin 
America is an important partner for the EU 
and that various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

37. Believes that the US is the EU's key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy in support of international law and 
pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; notes the ambitious nature of 
the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which would bypass the 
existing multilateral system in its potential 
to enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

Or. en

Amendment 400
Richard Howitt

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the transatlantic relationship, including 
Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
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global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen a rules-
based approach to global governance; 
believes that Latin America is an important 
partner for the EU and that various 
modalities of triangular transatlantic 
cooperation should be developed;

Or. en

Amendment 401
Tunne Kelam

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

37. Confirms that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

Or. en

Amendment 402
Georgios Epitideios

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37
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Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed; Believes that Russia is also a 
strategic partner and it is necessary to 
continue the mutual cooperation in 
matters related to security trade and 
energy.

Or. en

Amendment 403
Francisco José Millán Mon

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 

37. Believes that the US is the EU’s key 
strategic partner, and encourages closer 
coordination with the US on EU foreign 
policy, pursuing common approaches to 
challenges in the EU neighbourhood and at 
global level; underlines the strategic nature 
of the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, which has the potential to 
enable the transatlantic partners to set 
global standards and strengthen global 
governance; believes that Latin America is 
an important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
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transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed;

transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed; stresses that the upcoming EU-
CELAC Summit should serve to relaunch 
the EU-Latin American bi-regional 
partnership;

Or. en

Amendment 404
Reinhard Bütikofer

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37a. Points out the growing importance of 
the EU-ASEAN partnership as well as 
bilateral cooperation with South-East-
Asian countries; advocates to develop and 
advance European policies regarding 
tensions and conflicts in the South-China-
Sea and East-China-Sea regions on the 
basis of supporting active conflict 
prevention and peaceful conflict 
resolution strategies and in particular on 
the basis of international maritime law as 
codified under UNCLOS;

Or. en

Amendment 405
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 37 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

37a. Underlines the need to engage in 
strategic cooperation and partnerships 
with various countries, with a clear 
agenda, and to review current strategic 
partnerships in light of the impact of their 
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policies;

Or. en

Amendment 406
Fabio Massimo Castaldo

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 38

Motion for a resolution Amendment

38. Welcomes the conclusions of the 
NATO summit of September 2014 in 
Wales and calls for the implementation 
thereof; believes that EU-NATO 
cooperation should be strengthened and 
closer planning and coordination 
undertaken between NATO’s smart 
defence and the EU’s pooling and sharing 
in order to avoid duplication and to make 
best use of the scarce resources available;

deleted

Or. it

Amendment 407
Jean-Luc Schaffhauser

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 38

Motion for a resolution Amendment

38. Welcomes the conclusions of the 
NATO summit of September 2014 in 
Wales and calls for the implementation 
thereof; believes that EU-NATO 
cooperation should be strengthened and 
closer planning and coordination 
undertaken between NATO’s smart 
defence and the EU’s pooling and sharing 
in order to avoid duplication and to make 
best use of the scarce resources available;

38. Stresses that NATO is not an 
appropriate tool for the balanced and 
peaceful multipolar world that the EU 
ought to be pursuing;

Or. fr
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Amendment 408
Tamás Meszerics, Bodil Ceballos
on behalf of the Verts/ALE Group

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 38

Motion for a resolution Amendment

38. Welcomes the conclusions of the 
NATO summit of September 2014 in 
Wales and calls for the implementation 
thereof; believes that EU-NATO 
cooperation should be strengthened and 
closer planning and coordination 
undertaken between NATO’s smart 
defence and the EU’s pooling and sharing 
in order to avoid duplication and to make 
best use of the scarce resources available;

38. Notes the conclusions of the NATO 
summit of September 2014 in Wales and 
calls for the implementation thereof; 
believes that EU-NATO cooperation 
should be strengthened and closer planning 
and coordination undertaken between 
NATO's smart defence and the EU's 
pooling and sharing in order to avoid 
duplication and to make best use of the 
scarce resources available; reiterates the 
need to respect the security policies of 
those EU Member States which are not 
NATO members;

Or. en

Amendment 409
Andrey Kovatchev, Ana Gomes, Charles Tannock, Ivo Vajgl

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 38 – point a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

(a) Stresses that the peace and stability in 
the Asia-Pacific Region, in the areas of 
the East and South China Sea in 
particular, is of strategic importance to 
the EU; urges all parties concerned in the 
region to solve differences in a peaceful 
way, in line with international law, and to 
cooperate with each other to exploit 
natural and marine resources; takes the 
view that the EU has a substantial interest 
in East Asia's continued growth and 
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prosperity; underlines the need to 
strengthen the EU's economic partnership 
with Asia-Pacific countries in an inclusive 
manner so as to maintain sustainable 
peace, stability and prosperity; welcomes 
the encouraging improvements in cross-
Strait relations over the past six years and 
calls upon to take further measures to 
facilitate their peaceful development; 
urges the HR/VP and the Council to 
continue its cooperation with all 
stakeholders in the region, on a broad 
range of global issues.

Or. en

Amendment 410
Jean-Luc Schaffhauser

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 
the global political and economic order; to 
this end, urges the HR/VP and the Council 
to re-think strategic partnerships;

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, Russia, China 
and other major powers, on how to assume 
joint responsibility for the peace and 
stability of the global political and 
economic order; to this end, urges the 
representatives of the Member States to 
envisage balanced, peace-focused 
strategic partnerships;

Or. fr

Amendment 411
Georgios Epitideios

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39
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Motion for a resolution Amendment

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 
the global political and economic order; to 
this end, urges the HR/VP and the Council 
to re-think strategic partnerships;

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US and Russia, 
China and other major powers into an 
agreement to share the  responsibility for 
the peace and stability of the global 
political and economic order; to this end, 
urges the HR/VP and the Council to re-
think strategic partnerships;

Or. en

Amendment 412
Jozo Radoš, Ivo Vajgl, Javier Nart

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 
the global political and economic order; to 
this end, urges the HR/VP and the 
Council to re-think strategic partnerships;

39. Underlines the need for an EU 
strategy, in coordination with the US, on 
how to share with Russia, China and other 
major powers the responsibility for the 
peace and stability of the global political 
and economic order;

Or. en

Amendment 413
Tunne Kelam

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to more 
efficiently draw also other major powers 
into responsibility for the peace and 
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the global political and economic order; to 
this end, urges the HR/VP and the 
Council to re-think strategic partnerships;

stability of the global political and 
economic order; to this end, reiterates that 
strategic partnerships should be based on 
respecting international laws and 
common values such as democracy, 
respect for human rights and rule of law;

Or. en

Amendment 414
Victor Boștinaru

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers 
into responsibility for the peace and 
stability of the global political and 
economic order; to this end, urges the 
HR/VP and the Council to re-think 
strategic partnerships;

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
all major powers into responsibility for 
peace and the stability of the global 
political and economic order; to this end, 
urges the HR/VP and the Council to re-
think strategic partnerships;

Or. en

Amendment 415
Neena Gill

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 
the global political and economic order; to 
this end, urges the HR/VP and the Council 
to re-think strategic partnerships;

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China, India and other major 
powers into responsibility for the peace 
and stability of the global political and 
economic order; points out the importance 
of enhancing relations with pivotal states 
in Asia as well as regional organisations 
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like ASEAN in the context of this strategy; 
to this end, urges the HR/VP and the 
Council to re-think strategic partnerships;

Or. en

Amendment 416
István Ujhelyi

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 
the global political and economic order; to 
this end, urges the HR/VP and the Council 
to re-think strategic partnerships;

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 
the global political and economic order; 
believes that Latin America is an 
important partner for the EU and that 
various modalities of triangular 
transatlantic cooperation should be 
developed; to this end, urges the HR/VP 
and the Council to re-think strategic 
partnerships;

Or. fr

Amendment 417
Kati Piri

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 
the global political and economic order; to 
this end, urges the HR/VP and the Council 
to re-think strategic partnerships;

39. Underlines the need for a strategy, in 
coordination with the US, on how to draw 
Russia, China and other major powers into 
responsibility for the peace and stability of 
the global political and economic order; to 
this end, urges the HR/VP and the Council 
to re-think strategic partnerships; believes 
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this should include a consideration of 
restructuring the UN Security Council 
with stronger regional representations to 
better reflect current international 
relations;

Or. en

Amendment 418
Eduard Kukan

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39 – subparagraph 1 (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

Stresses that the peace and stability in the 
Asia-Pacific Region, in the areas of the 
East and South China Sea in particular, 
is of substantial importance to the EU; 
urges all parties concerned in the region 
to solve differences in a peaceful way, in 
line with international law, and to 
cooperate with each other to exploit 
natural and marine resources; takes the 
view that the EU has a substantial interest 
in East Asia's continued growth and 
prosperity; underlines the need to 
strengthen the EU's economic partnership 
with Asia-Pacific countries in an inclusive 
manner so as to maintain sustainable 
peace, stability and prosperity; welcomes 
the encouraging improvements in cross-
Strait relations over the past six years and 
calls upon to take further measures to 
facilitate their peaceful development; 
urges the HR/VP and the Council to 
continue its cooperation with all 
stakeholders in the region, on a broad 
range of global issues.

Or. en
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Amendment 419
Jo Leinen

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39a. Calls on the HR/VP to strengthen the 
EU's Foreign Policy towards Asia, 
especially China and India.

Or. en

Amendment 420
Jo Leinen

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 39 b (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

39b. Urges the HR/VP to ensure that 
bilateral summits with China and India 
are being held on a yearly basis and 
provide tangible results.

Or. en

Amendment 421
Kati Piri

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 40

Motion for a resolution Amendment

40. Welcomes the forthcoming UN review 
of the Non-Proliferation Treaty as a major 
step towards international peace and 
security and urges the Member States to 
take a coordinated and proactive position 
in the negotiations; welcomes the entry 
into force of the Arms Trade Treaty and 

40. Welcomes the forthcoming UN review 
of the Non-Proliferation Treaty as a major 
step towards international peace and 
security and urges the Member States to 
take a coordinated and proactive position 
in the negotiations; welcomes the entry 
into force of the Arms Trade Treaty and 
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calls for its effective and full 
implementation; urges the Member States 
to strictly adhere to the norms established 
by the EU’s Common Position on arms 
exports;

calls for its effective and full 
implementation; calls for the creation of 
an EU authority for arms trade to 
assist Member States in the interpretation 
of, and ensure consistent and strict 
compliance with, the norms established by 
the EU’s Common Position on arms 
exports and international human rights 
law; stresses the need for better ex-post 
checks of the use of the exported 
weapons;

Or. en

Amendment 422
Tamás Meszerics, Bodil Ceballos
on behalf of the Verts/ALE Group

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 40

Motion for a resolution Amendment

40. Welcomes the forthcoming UN review 
of the Non-Proliferation Treaty as a major 
step towards international peace and 
security and urges the Member States to 
take a coordinated and proactive position 
in the negotiations; welcomes the entry 
into force of the Arms Trade Treaty and 
calls for its effective and full 
implementation; urges the Member States 
to strictly adhere to the norms established 
by the EU’s Common Position on arms 
exports;

40. Calls on the HR/VP and the EU 
Member States to give the EU's nuclear 
disarmament and arms control policy a 
new and strong impetus; welcomes the 
forthcoming UN review of the Non-
Proliferation Treaty as a major step 
towards international peace and security 
and urges the Member States to take a 
coordinated and proactive position in the 
negotiations; welcomes the entry into force 
of the Arms Trade Treaty and calls for its 
effective and full implementation; urges 
the Member States to strictly adhere to the 
norms established by the EU's Common 
Position on arms exports;

Or. en

Amendment 423
Francisco José Millán Mon
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Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 40 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

40a. Stresses that the threat of terrorism 
demands a coordinated, firm and 
comprehensive global response; calls on 
the EU and its Member States to make all 
efforts to strengthen international 
cooperation in order to prevent and 
combat terrorism in all its forms and 
manifestations; underlines the important 
role that the UN must play in this 
endeavour; stresses the need to tackle the 
roots of increasing radicalisation and 
consequently welcomes the next Summit 
on Countering Violent Extremism 
convened by the US;

Or. en

Amendment 424
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 40 a (new)

Motion for a resolution Amendment

40a. Reiterates the need for the EU to play 
a leading role in promoting universal 
signature and ratification of the Rome 
Statute and to further strengthen and 
support the International Criminal Court;

Or. en

Amendment 425
Miroslav Poche

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 40 a (new)
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Motion for a resolution Amendment

40a. Calls on the Commission to bring 
forward a proposal for a comprehensive 
strategy to strengthen supply security for 
resources other than energy resources.

Or. cs

Amendment 426
Jean-Luc Schaffhauser

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 41

Motion for a resolution Amendment

41. Calls for the development of a 
coherent climate security strategy at EU 
level that addresses the strategic and 
political consequences of climate change, 
allowing the EU to respond to and 
prepare for climate-induced geopolitical 
instability; calls for a debate on a 
forward-looking strategy to address 
migration occurring as a result of climate 
change;

41. Hopes that a coherent climate security 
strategy will be developed among the 
Member States;

Or. fr

Amendment 427
Reinhard Bütikofer

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 41

Motion for a resolution Amendment

41. Calls for the development of a coherent 
climate security strategy at EU level that 
addresses the strategic and political 
consequences of climate change, allowing 
the EU to respond to and prepare for 
climate-induced geopolitical instability; 
calls for a debate on a forward-looking 

41. Stresses that the fight against climate 
change is an integral part of the EU 
foreign policy and a fundamental element 
of its external action and diplomacy; calls, 
in this regard, for the development of a 
coherent climate security strategy at EU 
level that addresses the strategic and 
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strategy to address migration occurring as a 
result of climate change;

political consequences of climate change, 
giving particular attention to the 
cooperation with developing countries 
and countries most afflicted by the 
impacts of climate change; allowing the 
EU to respond to and prepare  building 
international cooperation against climate-
induced geopolitical instability; calls for a 
debate on a forward-looking strategy to 
address migration occurring as a result of 
climate change;

Or. en

Amendment 428
Tamás Meszerics
on behalf of the Verts/ALE Group

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 41

Motion for a resolution Amendment

41. Calls for the development of a coherent 
climate security strategy at EU level that 
addresses the strategic and political 
consequences of climate change, allowing 
the EU to respond to and prepare for 
climate-induced geopolitical instability; 
calls for a debate on a forward-looking 
strategy to address migration occurring as a 
result of climate change;

41. Stresses that the fight against climate 
change is an integral part of the EU 
foreign policy and a fundamental element 
of its external action and diplomacy; calls, 
in this regard, for the development of a 
coherent climate security strategy at EU 
level that addresses the strategic and 
political consequences of climate change, 
allowing the EU to respond to and prepare 
for climate-induced geopolitical instability; 
calls for a debate on a forward-looking 
strategy to address migration occurring as a 
result of climate change;

Or. en

Amendment 429
Marietje Schaake

Motion for a resolution
Paragraph 41 a (new)
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Motion for a resolution Amendment

41a. Underlines the need for EU 
leadership in comprehensive UN Security 
Council reforms; stresses, in this respect, 
that an EU seat in an enlarged UN 
Security Council remains a central, long-
term goal of the EU;

Or. en


